WADE'S NEWSLETTER JUNE 2025

The Culmination of the Age

We have been born into a time when things move so fast, we forget



just how fast history is moving toward culmination. We can fly coast to coast in a few hours, cook our food in a few minutes and experience instant communication from all over the world.

From the time of Adam and Eve mankind was bound to the earth until the 1780's when people began experimenting with hot air balloons in France. In 1793 President George Washington watched a hot air balloon carry humans over Philadelphia. It was another 110 years before the Wright brothers made the first powered flight in 1903. It lasted 59 seconds. A mere 66 years later two men were walking on the moon. The Oregon trail had gone from still using some horses and wagons to paved high ways and automobiles. Two world wars had occurred, one third of the human race was under communist enslavement. The computer age, atomic age and electronics had become common place. Medical advancements enabled heart transplants. All of this and so much more in 66 years. It has been 56 years since man first walked on the moon. Today with satellites in place, cell phones in hand and artificial intelligence rapidly developing the human race is nearly equipped to receive the Mark of the Beast. How much time could be left before the Blessed Hope? Never has there been a time in history that matches so clearly the prophesy in Daniel 12:4 as our world does today. "But you, Daniel, shut up the words, and seal the book until the time of the end; many shall run to and fro, and knowledge shall increase."

Titus 2:13, "looking for the blessed hope and glorious appearing of our great God and Savior Jesus Christ."

Regular Memorial Services

The Nursing Home staff have asked me to do a memorial service once a month for the residents and staff. I do it on the last Wednesday of the month. It is a real challenge to prepare for and to do. Last month we had seven residents to memorialize. For several of them we had no obituary and little knowledge of their life history. For the month of May we had five. Again, only two obituaries or some life history was supplied.

Patience Wins



A very angry nursing home resident often sat near the nurses' station badgering the nurses for some favor she wanted. She would do this for hours. I never saw the nurses get impatient but neither did they give in. One day I noticed a big

change. The angry resident was in her room and quiet. I suspected a change of medication made the difference but the nurses could not divulge medical information so I did not even ask. However, the change made it possible for me to begin building a relationship with the lady. I have been able to share the fundamentals of the Gospel with this lady and to lead her in prayer to receive Christ. I have been able to do two follow-up sessions with her. My last visit was not a good day for her. I could tell she was not able to think through and understand the assurance passages I shared. Never the less we have a good relationship and she always welcomes me.

Mutual Ministry with Staff

In the March letter I told you of a housekeeper at the nursing home who speaks Spanish and is witnessing to a resident who cannot understand English. She recovered from a recent illness and is back to work. Thank you for praying.

A mother in the nursing home has a daughter who is handicapped and is living in the same home. It is hard to tell which is the mother and which is the daughter as the daughter looks older than she is. Of late the daughter is losing



appetite and finding it hard to eat. The nurses spend much time with her encouraging her to "take another bite." The mother asked me to talk to her daughter and to pray with her. After about an hour I got my chance. She was setting in a row of chairs near the nurses'

station but no one else was in the chairs. Thus, I was able to set next to her and talk to her. She listened but did not move nor did she speak. I prayed for her briefly and then said good-bye to her. She is mentally handicapped. How much she could understand I do not know. The mother told me her daughter is 66 years old. We wait to see what the Lord will do. The following week the lady was setting in the same chair and her mother was by her side in her wheelchair. The new Social Activities Director came out and made himself available to pray with us. We prayed for the daughter again and also the mother who received the prayers with tearful appreciation.

New Opportunity New Challenge

A very worldly man living in the Assisted Living section liked to visit but avoided Bible Study. In time he decided to join us. He said he was coming back to Jesus. He had been baptized as a child but lived for the world. Of course, he is not saved but he has given me opportunity to present the Gospel and to follow up. If he makes a profession of faith in Christ, he has a very long way to go and much to overcome in his behavior and how he relates to the other residents.



It is because of your faithful prayers and support I am enabled to continue reaching out to the nursing home residents and others. I continue to meet with the one teen young man for Bible Study weekly, sometimes bi-weekly, depending on his school and work schedule. I am in touch with a couple whose ministry is training pastors in South Africa and nearby countries. They serve through African Leadership. Through Voice of the Martyrs, I am able to support widows and their children whose husbands/fathers were murdered for serving Christ. Your financial gifts are never wasted. When there is more than I need the rest is passed on to those ministries and others. I appreciate you very, very much!

Family News

Concerning my brother, Dean, who suffered a stroke earlier this year. He recovered enough to do his job on the canal system with his wife's help. However, he is experiencing weakness and fatigue again. Thank you for your prayers!

Wade Wadsworth
P O Box 542
Lingle, WY 82223
307-575-3257
wadewadsworth@outlook.com

Be One Together
P O Box 112
Hiram, GA 30141
770-489-6834
www.beonetogether.com